
Sts. Joseph and Cabrini Parish Council Minutes 
 

February 2017 
 
 February 8, 2017 the regular monthly meeting of the Sts. Joseph and 
Cabrini Parish Council was called to order by Greg Ledger.  Members 
present were Shirley VanDee, Greg Ledger, Steve Pacha, Mike Adrian, 
Leonard Drish, and Nancy Anderson. 
 Minutes from January were read by Greg Ledger.  Leonard Drish 
moved approval of the minutes, Greg seconded, motion passed. 
 Committees:  Shirley has a list of committees and responsibilities. 
New council members need to tell her which committees they want to work 
on. 
 Committee reports: 
 Christian Service/Social Action:  No Report 
 Family Life:  No Report   
 Liturgy.  preparations are being made for Lent.  Ash Wednesday Mass 
is 6:00PM March 1 at St. Joe's. 
 Maintenance:  We are waiting for Spring to start outside projects.  
Leonard will get more estimates for completing masonry repairs to the North 
side of St. Joe's Church.  More information is needed on North entryway for 
repairs there also.  A new garage door opener was installed at the Mother 
Cabrini Rectory. 
 Church Life:  The National Catholic Youth Conference meets Nov 
16th-19th  this year in Indianapolis, IN.  Greg is working on this. 
 Religion:  Bible Study:  Marian Milender will be conducting meetings 
on Genesis during the six weeks of Lent after Sunday Mass. 
 Altar and Rosary:  Soup Supper is at Mother Cabrini March 5, Sunday 
evening from 5 to 7PM, 
 Finance:  Good feedback was received about the financial report 
Shirley put in the bulletin last Sunday.  Income and expenses are staying 
close to projections. 
 Discussion:  Attendance and church support both down.  More council 
members are needed.  Condition of the Bell Tower was discussed. (rope has 
broken) 
 Priest situation:  Fr. Leonhardt  will be here the first two weekends of 
the month.  Need someone for the 3rd and 4th weekends.  Fr. Helms has 
volunteered to do the Easter Triduum.  Fr. Kaska will be here after Easter. 
  Special thanks and appreciation was given by the Council to Leonard 
Drish, for his work in overseeing the rectory movement, cleanup, and 
landscaping.  
 Shirley led the Council in the closing prayer. 
 Adjourn:Steve Pacha moved and Leonard Drish seconded that we 
adjourn.  Motion approved.  Meeting adjourned 8:20PM. 



 
Respectfully submitted, 
Steve Pacha,  Temporary Secretary   
  


